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Picture this
NA communities are invited to send photographs of their meeting places and events. 
Sorry, we cannot use photos that identify NA members. Please tell us the group/event 
name, location, how long it has been in existence, format or special traditions, and 
what makes it a unique part of your NA community.

The 217 Group
All of our meetings were individual groups at one time, 

but about a year ago we combined into one group. The 
Thursday night meeting is probably the oldest in Springfield, 
although its name has changed through the years. The group 
name was originally Discover NA. (It was my original home 
group, and I have 22 years clean.) It started in a facility domi-
nated by AA meetings, and there were some rough times in 
the beginning because of conflicting feelings between AA 
and NA members. There were problems with AA and NA 
literature being displayed on the same table during meet-
ings, so we moved ours to a different table, and eventually 
we were given a room to use just for NA meetings. It was a 
joy to see AA members come into our NA meeting and dis-
cover that they felt comfortable and at home sharing there. 

Today, meetings are held Tuesdays through Saturdays. 
We have some unique meetings, like our black light meet-
ing. We have lava lamps and black lights in some of the 
ceiling light fixtures, and some of the posters on the walls 
have fluorescent paint, so they really stand out. We have a 
literature study, a couple of Just for Today meetings, and a 
candlelight meeting.

We hold our business meeting with anyone willing to 
participate the first Saturday of each month at 8:15 pm. 
The area service meeting is every other month, and we have 
rotating HG members attend as GSR. We have an average of 
ten to twelve members per meeting, and a couple of times 
a week we get an additional eight to ten from a treatment 
center. Although our groups are financially self-supporting, 
we found it difficult to keep up with purchasing newcomer 
keytags, so we recently started giving out a business card 
with an image of the white keytag and our group’s address 
and meeting times. To maintain and strengthen our relation-
ship with the facility where we meet, we regularly clean up 
the inside and outside of the facility.

Sally J, Illinois, USA
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